
FATHER NICHOLAS GROSS COUNCIL, # 12596 

Mackville, WI 

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS 
 

NEWSLETTER / MEETING MINUTES 

January 26, 2025 

 

➢ The meeting was held after the pancake breakfast to kick off Catholic Schools Week.  It was 

called to order by Grand Knight Ervin Van Camp at 11:30 and was opened with the Our 

Father prayer and the Pledge of Allegiance to the United States of America.   Also present 

were our Deputy Grand Knight Randy Van Camp, Trustee Vic Salm, Trustee Frank Witt, 

Warden Dan Kreutzberg, Jerry Ebben, Scott Froehlich, and Michael Hickey. 

 

➢ The Dec. 15, 2024 meeting minutes were read and approved.  

 

➢ Treasurer Report: Fred provided a typed report for both checking accounts for the periods of 

Dec. 15, 2024 to Jan. 26, 2025.  Both checking account balances were verified. There was no 

activity in the expense account.  The charity account had withdrawals of $200 ($50 each) to 

the MS snowmobile riders Tom and Roger Berg, Steve Griesbach, and Laura Kimbal, and 

$175 Christmas donation to our religious for a total withdrawal of $375. Today’s breakfast 

grossed $911.  Home School offered to pay for the supplies which totaled $561.  

 

➢ The ID drive (Tootsie Roll Drive) will be either April 4,5,6 or April 11,12,13 at Festival 

Food, Northland.  Farmer will confirm the dates.  

 

➢ At the request of Jerry Ebben, Vic motioned, seconded by Frank to donate $300 to Brielle 

Treml for her Focus Mission trip.  Brielle helped mow the cemetery lawn.  The money will 

be taken from the Feb. breakfast proceeds.  Motion was approved.  

 

➢ Randy motioned, seconded by Vic, to give $25 for David Wagner’s funeral.  Approved. 

 

➢ Supreme Per Capita of $124.75 was paid, check #1166. 

 

➢ Next pancake breakfast will be Feb. 16. 

 

➢ Next meeting will be Feb. 16 after the pancake breakfast. 

 

➢ After a motion to adjourn by Vic and seconded by Frank, the meeting adjourned at 12:35, 

closing with the Father McGivney prayer. 


